
FAQ - Psychologists in other Canadian 
provinces 
 
 
Q. I am a psychologist in another Canadian province and would like to provide remote 
service to a person who is in Québec at the time of receiving the service. 
A. A psychologist located outside Québec may provide remote service to clients in Québec. 
They do not need a Québec permit to do so. We recommend, however, that a person located 
outside Québec who provides online services to a client in Québec be legally authorized to 
practice psychology in their home jurisdiction and carry professional liability insurance. It is also 
recommended that clients be advised that any complaints or disciplinary proceedings would 
have to be brought before the regulatory body in the jurisdiction where the psychologist is 
located. 

 
Q. I am a psychologist in another Canadian province and I will be in Québec for several 
months. I would like to continue seeing my clients in my home province remotely. 
A. When a psychologist from another Canadian province (or any other jurisdiction in the world) 
is in Québec temporarily and wishes to continue serving their clients in their home jurisdiction 
remotely, they need a permit or special authorization issued by the Ordre des psychologues du 
Québec to do so. 
 
If you are a psychologist in another Canadian province (or any other jurisdiction in the world) 
and wish to obtain the right to practice temporarily in Québec, please contact 
edubreuil@ordrepsy.qc.ca  
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